
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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SEPTEMBER 2023 The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

New Waste and 
Recycling Contract       
Havering Council has a new waste and 
recycling collection contract, which is due 
to commence on 22 October 2023. The new 
Company, Urbaser Ltd, will take on the 
current in-house Street Cleansing Service, the 
existing outsourced Waste and Recycling and 
Weed Control Services. The contract will also 
include the Green Garden Waste Collection 
Service, fly-tipping clearance, graffiti cleaning 
and collection of clinical and bulky waste. 
Havering’s existing street cleansing staff, as 
well as those from the current waste collection 
contractor, will be fully supported as they 
transfer over to Urbaser Ltd at the start of 
the new contract.  As well as continuing 
with weekly waste and recycling collections, 
Havering will also see an improved recycling 
service – with glass being included with orange 
recycling collections for the first time. The 
range of plastics collected in more robust 
orange recycling bags will also increase, to 
include pots, tubs and trays. The contract 
will also offer a range of environmental 
improvements, including a new fleet of waste, 
recycling, street cleansing vehicles and electric 
powered equipment. The carbon emissions 
generated by the non-electric vehicles will 
be offset using accredited Carbon Capture 
schemes in the UK, and as a result, the contract 
will contribute to meeting net zero emissions.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Subscriptions        
Have you paid your £2 annual subscription 
for the UC&RA? Whilst we hope to cover the 
cost of The Bulletin through advertising, which 
we generally do, we need funds to cover any 
legal bills to fight any problems on your behalf.  

Council Finance Update                    
A recent report at a Havering Cabinet meeting gave an update on the Council’s financial 
position, and the processes which will be taken to balance the budget for 2024/25. The 
report identified that the Council is still in a difficult position financially, with continued 
high inflation and increased Social Care demands and costs, placing further pressures 
on the budget. The report shows a projected £14 million budget gap for 24/25. There is 
a comprehensive review of all Services being undertaken over the summer in order to 
fully verify pressures and identify savings and efficiencies to close the gap.  The review 
showed the Council, like many other London Boroughs, are facing significant increased 
demands on our Services, such as in Housing, in particular homelessness, and Social 
Care. Homelessness is an emerging issue across London and Havering, like many 
other Boroughs, have shortages in housing compared to demand leaving the Council 
no option but to use high-cost temporary accommodation. Havering has also seen a 
sharp increase in the number of Looked after Children requiring complex packages. 
The Council will continue to fully meet its statutory duties. However, increased demand 
is placing further pressure on an already stretched budget. The Council has already 
identified £21 million in year budget pressures.  The Council is working hard to control 
the 2023/24 budget position, in order to minimise the impact on future years.  Historic 
Government underfunding has resulted in Havering already having some of the lowest 
levels of reserves in London.  The report highlights how Havering continues to be 
disadvantaged by the Government’s decision to use outdated formulae to apportion 
central grant.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 

Congratulations Jacqueline Williams                     
We are pleased to inform you that Jacqueline Williams was elected 
to Havering Council as one of your Residents' Councillors at the by-
election held on Thursday, 10th August for the ward of Upminster.   
Jacqueline fills the vacancy which arose following the sad passing 
of Councillor Linda Hawthorn.  Jacqueline lives in the Upminster 
ward, is a former Chair of the Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association and is very familiar with the work of the UC&RA and 
the issues that are important to residents locally.  She is looking 
forward to representing you at the Town Hall and in next month's 
Bulletin we will hear from Jacqueline directly.  

continued on page 2
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

If you are out we will leave an 
envelope. Please return this to the 
address on the front.  A number 
of residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque and 
increase their donation.  Any 
cheques should be made to 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active all 
the time, not just election times.

Your help needed         
We need a volunteer please 
each month who could drop off  
Bulletins to 4/5 of our deliverers.  
If you could also assist with 
delivering Th e Bulletin to around 
40 households in Upminster each 
month please contact me.    Help 
us to help you.  If you can assist 
please contact me on 07908 
916119 or email gio.anastasi@
hotmail.com or bulletinra@
yahoo.co.uk. 

Hall Lane road closure         
At the time of writing the Hall 
Lane road closure is underway. 
Th is was to connect the former 
Pitch & Putt housing development 
into the main sewer. Th is is not a 
Council planning matter but an 
arrangement between the utility 

company and the developer. Th e 
developer was granted a licence 
and the Council has to work with 
the contractor around the dates 
and safety of the site.  Despite 
eff orts to get an alternative hopper 
bus in place for the residents in 
Avon Road during the closure, 
both TfL and the developer failed 
to support our numerous requests. 
We also suggested the increase 
in frequency of the 347, which 
was also refused.  We would like 
to take this opportunity to thank 
those residents who supported 
neighbours during this period, 
who did not have access to 
alternative transport. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Recent planning 
application at mini 
golf site refused         
Havering Council announced 
in July that a recent planning 
application (P0552.23) at the 
former mini golf site in Hall 
Lane had been refused, citing 
seven reasons for the decision. 
Th e application was for an extra 
house, in addition to the ones 
already approved, as well as other 
relatively minor alterations to the 
approved plans.

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS

Jacqueline Williams 07497 108563

jwucra@gmail.com
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

ULEZ - The 
fight continues          
On Saturday, 5th August HRA 
Councillors Laurance Garrard, 
Gerry O'Sullivan and David 
Godwin attended the ULEZ 
demonstration in Trafalgar 
Square.  We firmly believe that 
ULEZ is not in our best interests.  
Whilst the initiative aims to reduce 
air pollution, we must consider 
its economic consequences and 
how it could burden our local 
businesses and residents.  Many 
of our residents do not have 
compliant cars despite the London 
Mayor's claims and do not have 
the funds to replace them.  Local 
public transport is also more 
limited than in Central London. 
We are not happy that people’s 
choices are being taken away 
from them and we have met many 
people from all over London who 
feel the same. 

Cllr DAVID GODWIN 

Rail ticket 
offices        
As the July Bulletins were being 
delivered I heard the Rail Delivery 
Group's announcement to shut 

974 rail ticket offices.  Locally 
on the C2C line it proposes all 
ticket offices, with the exception 
of Fenchurch Street where there 
could be amended opening hours, 
would be shut.  Only 21 days were 
allowed for formal Consultation so 
we were unable to publicise this 
in the August Bulletin.  Following 
around 170,000 responses, the 
Consultation was extended to 1st 
September.  Whilst a number of 
people are happy to use machines 
for tickets, there are many who 
cannot use the machines.  There 
are also thousands of users who 
also want to see a friendly face 
and ask a number of questions.  
We have often mentioned the 
improvements over the years 
at Upminster Station and the 
excellent service we get from C2C.  
Your Residents’ Association was 
delighted when the side entrance 
was opened in Station Approach.  
We had requested this many times 
and to have a ticket office there 
was very useful.  We will keep you 
informed on this.

RON OWER

Bins and Foxes       
A reminder to be considerate and 
to plan ahead when you put your 
bins out for  collection. Where 

possible avoid putting them out 
the night before. This is to help 
curb the impact of the foxes who 
can often tear open bags left on 
the ground in search of food. 
The refuse crew will help pick up 
any mess, but are not expected 
to do so and it can result in any 
spillages being in place for a 
while attracting vermin as well as 
creating an eye sore.

Cllr PHIL RUCK

London City 
Airport expansion 
blocked        
Towards the end of 2022, the 
owners of London City Airport 
submitted a planning application 
to Newham Council to expand 
the use of the airport, including 
allowing flights on a Saturday 
afternoon, extra flights in the first 
hour of operation and an increase 
in passenger numbers from 6.5 to 
9 million.
In July, Newham Council rejected 
the application, citing noise 
pollution and environmental 
effects from extra flights.  The 
airport’s owners subsequently 
indicated that they intended to 
appeal (which they may have done 

by the time you read this). If this 
happens, there may be a public 
inquiry to decide the matter.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Further 
planning news        
Interesting to read in the National 
Press that the Government’s 
Housing Secretary is planning 
more than a dozen new 
development corporations to 
boost house building in urban 
areas.  Amongst the headlines 
was the Government’s plans to 
“seize brownfield sites in big-city 
building bonanza.”  It appears 
that these corporations would use 
compulsory purchase orders and 
grant planning permission.  The 
reports read that a super squad of 
planning experts will be created 
and sent to Cambridge in the first 
of a series of efforts to unblock 
big developments.  Whilst many 
brownfield sites will have access to 
services already and have decent 
roads etc, it concerns me that 
locally democratically elected 
Councillors will be merely over 
looked.  Thus residents may  be 
unable to comment on what could 
be on their doorstep?  Does this 
mean that the Green Belt local

continued on page 5

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



countryside will be left alone?  
We must continue to be vigilant.  
Your Residents’ Association 
has an excellent tradition of 
keeping a close eye on planning 
applications.

RON OWER

New way of 
reporting litter, 
fly-tipping and 
noise etc        
Havering Council have simplifi ed 
the way people can report litter, 
fl y-tipping, problems with trees 
and noise and several other issues 
online. Th ese can all now be done 
via the Council’s Environment 
webpage havering.gov.uk/
info/20013/environment 
Please note that the Love Clean 
Streets app is no longer being 
used in Havering.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Upminster CC 
v Essex CCC        
Th e Annual Benefi t Match against 
the Essex County Cricket Club 

Eleven will be played on Sunday 
10th September next.  During the 
morning there will be various 
youth cricket matches taking 
place together with coaching 
sessions for our young players.  
Th e main match against Essex will 
commence at 2:30pm.  Th e usual 
refreshments will be available on 
the ground throughout the day.  
Th e Club looks forward to the 
usual support from the Upminster 
public.

DAVID PARISH

Grass is not 
always greener       
Local authorities struggled to 
get their grass cutting season 
underway due to the long wet 
spring. Th is resulted in a delay 
to the grass cutting programme 
and grass being left to lengths we 
would not normally expect to see. 
When the grass was eventually 
cut, the cuttings were of an 
unacceptable length to residents 
and the standard of cut was poor. 
We have raised this with the 
service and have been advised 
that new machinery is being 
considered and the maintenance 
of the existing equipment will be 

undertaken. Hopefully this will 
address the problems that we 
have all experienced.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

TfL Superloop 
consultation      
Transport for London (TfL) have 
been holding a consultation into 
proposals for a new express bus 
service in north-east London, 
called SL2.  Local Residents’ 
Association Councillors are 
extremely unhappy at the 
proposals, as the route does not 
come anywhere near us (it would 
run from Walthamstow to North 
Woolwich) and would therefore 
be of no benefi t to the residents 
of Havering, at a time when TfL 
are introducing the controversial 
ULEZ scheme. Th e transport 
network in inner and semi-inner 
boroughs is already far superior 
to what we have locally and we 
once again appear to be being 
neglected by TfL.
For details of the consultation and 
to take part visit haveyoursay.
tfl .gov.uk/sl2-superloop , e-mail 
haveyoursay@tfl .gov.uk , ring 
0203 054 6037 and leave your 
contact details for them to ring 

back, or write to them at Freepost 
TfL Have Your Say (SL2).  Th e 
consultation is open until 4 
September 2023.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Thames Chase 
September 
Guided 
Heritage Walk   
Come and join our guided 
heritage walk of Hornchurch 
Country Park on 1st September, 
an area of rich aviation and 
military heritage. Our walk will 
also lead us to Ingrebourne 
Hill, where all of Rainham and 
wider London can be observed, 
with picturesque views atop 
Ingrebourne Hill. Th e built 
heritage of the area will also be 
explored, with our walk stopping 
off  at Rainham Hall and Albans 
Farm. Altogether, this walk will 
cover the built, military and 
natural heritage of Rainham, be 
sure to come along.  Th e walk 
will start at Hornchurch Country 
Park visitor centre. Toilet facilities, 
parking and refreshments will be 
available at Hornchurch Country 
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continued on page 7

Free Wills and Lasting Power
of Attorney Seminar

Dates: Friday 8 September & Saturday 9 September 2023
Time: 09:45 to 11:30
Address: 54 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TU

Book your place now
Email: marketing@pinneytalfourd.co.uk
Telephone: 01708 229 444
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

Best Foot Forward Essex

Fully qualified, mobile, foot
health care practitioner

Leaving your feet feeling fabulousBest Foot Forward Essex

Helen Tizard, RFHP   
07932 012495   bestfootforwardessex@gmail.com

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)
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Park’s visitor centre. Suitable for 
age 16+ years. 
Please wear suitable clothing 
and please note walk timings are 
approximate and can depend on 
weather conditions and number 
of attendees. You can book online 
by visiting: Eventbrite.co.uk and 
search for ‘Th ames Chase’ .

Upminster Tithe 
Barn Museum 
open days  
Th e Museum of Nostalgia in 
Upminster Tithe Barn, Hall Lane, 
Upminster RM14 1AU will be 
open from 10.30am – 4pm on two 
Saturdays a month throughout 
the summer. For anyone who has 
never been there, the museum is 
well worth a visit.
Entry is free but a donation is 
welcomed, to help maintain 
the upkeep of the museum and 
its many exhibits. Plenty of free 
parking is also available (entrance 
next to Upminster Golf Club). Th e 
remaining dates for 2023 are 2 & 
16 September & 7 October.
For further details visit www.
upminstertithebarn.co.uk/ .

Art Exhibition 
2023   
Th e 2023 Th ames Chase Art 
Exhibition begins on 2nd 
September until 10th September. 

With over 20 exhibitors confi rmed 
so far we are really looking 
forward to hosting this event and 
showcasing the very best local 
artists. Entrance is free and the 
exhibition will be open daily from 
10am-4pm. 
Younger artists were also 
invited to get involved with our 
Children’s Art Competition 
expressing how visiting the forest 
makes them feel.  Entries were 

judged in 3 categories: ages 
4-6, 7-10 and 11-16 years.  Th e 
Children’s Art Competition closed 
on 29th August but all entries will 
be displayed at the Forest Centre 
from 2nd to 10th September.  

Family Barn 
Dance and 
Walk for Judy   
Th ere are two upcoming events 
being held to raise money for Th e 
Brain Tumour Charity – the Judy 
D’cruz Fund. As of 19th July 2023, 
Th e Judy D’cruz Fund stands at 
£97,199 and we will continue to 
raise funds so that the “terminal 
becomes treatable”.
- A Family Barn Dance will 

take place on Saturday, 23rd 
September between 7:30pm 
to 10.30pm at the Cranham 
Community Centre, featuring 
a live band and caller. Tickets 
£10 (children under 16 go free) 
and can be bought by calling 
07896 724768 or by emailing 
judyandwin@ntlworld.com . 
Please bring your own food and 
drink.

- On Sunday 1st October, the 
Walk for Judy will take place to 

commemorate Judy’s birthday. 
A 10k walk starting at 4pm at 
the Golden Crane pub, and 
we are aiming to surpass the 
last walk held in 2018. Entry 
costs £10 (children under 16 
go free). Th ere will also be 
entertainment for children in 
the Golden Crane and food will 
be provided! 

Register for the walk by 
calling 07896 724768 or email 
judyandwin@ntlworld.com and 
make sure to include your t-shirt 
size.

Royal British 
Legion Poppy 
Appeal     
It’s with sadness that we 
announce Upminster & Cranham 
Poppy Appeal Organiser Barry 
Winfi eld passed away in April. 
He was involved with Poppy 
Appeal for over 30 years and for 
15 years as the Organiser raising 
over £340,000 during that time.  
Our new Organiser is Paul Hyde 
and deputy Lisa Hyde. Th ey look 
forward to working with the 
local community groups and 
businesses and thank them for 

Painting
Plaster Over Artex

Specialists in Re-Skimming
Coving
Tiling

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

AC PLASTERING

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

We’re here to inspire SCAN ME

TO MAKE AN
APPOINTMENT

Our Interior Design team can gather ideas, figure out what colours and concepts, layouts 
and lighting, fabric, furniture, wallpaper and paint that makes you happiest, and edit down 
inspiration to create a scheme that’s suits you. No matter how big or small your project, 
our designer can work with you to make the process as enjoyable and easy as possible.


















continued on page 9
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Tree Felling  |  Crown Reductions  |  Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding  |  Garden Clearance  |  Removal of Dangerous Limbs

01708 301 371
07572 535 206   07944 018 811

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

their continued support.  Anyone 
wishing to help with 2023-24 
appeal, or you require any 
Poppy stock items please email 
upminsterrbl@aol.com.   Th e 
2022-23 has raised a total to date 
of £22,870.94. 

Royal British 
Legion Club     
We have a programme packed 
with entertainment including 
football premier league games 
and the new season’s friendlies 
or just come in and watch sport 
of your choice, we have access to 
most Sky and BT Sport channels. 
Live music at the weekends is 
on weekly with new artistes and 
bands being introduced all the 
time. Quiz night is always the last 
Friday of the month - come along 
and have some fun. 
Our Knit Sew and Natter goes 
from strength to strength. We 
recently donated garments 
(including prem-baby) and 
blankets to Queen’s hospital 
maternity unit. We support the 
Poppy appeal with our sales. 
Everyone is welcome, you don’t 
have to be able to knit, you can 
just come along for a cuppa and 

natter £2 a session, Th ursdays 
2-4pm.
Unwanted, out of date coins 
and notes (any currency and 
age) are still being collected and 
exchanged for cash supporting 
the Poppy appeal.  To date we 
have raised nearly £900. Dig out 
your old holiday money for us. 
Any donation welcome.
Contact-UPRBLClub@gmail.
com, 01708223157, 316 St Marys 
Lane , Upminster, RM14 3HL, 
(just by Coopers School).

Roomes, 
Upminster     
We are pleased to share this nice 
message from a local resident, 
wanting to express their gratitude 
for the outstanding service they 
received at Roomes furniture 
store in Upminster.  Th e resident 
recently purchased an item from 
Roomes, and experienced a small 
issue with the manufacturer. 
Roomes intervened and resolved 
the issue, whilst ensuring a 
high level of customer care and 
satisfaction. Th ey felt strongly 
that this service deserves to be 
rewarded and that it would be a 
travesty if such a store was not on 

our high street.
In today’s fast-paced world 
where off ers are available 
online and there are additional 
challenges such as competition 
with larger stores, it is often a 
diffi  cult task for local businesses 
to keep customers happy. Th e 
resident commends Roomes for 
consistently maintaining a high 
standard of service and level of 
excellence. 

Education 4 
Independence     
Education 4 Independence is part 
of Havering Adult College and is 
for adults aged 19+ with learning 
diffi  culties and disabilities.  To 
celebrate Learning Disability 
Week in June, students  organised 
and took part in a range of 
activities.  
Th e theme this year was smashing 
misconceptions about what 
people with learning disabilities 
can do and the students certainly 
did this.  Th e week kicked off  with 
a sponsored walk to the park, 
followed by a bake sale, circuit 
training and a car wash, all to 
prove that people with learning 
disabilities can achieve anything 

they want to.
During the sponsored walk, 
students had the opportunity 
to observe plants and identify 
diff erent bird songs.   All the treats 
available at the bake sale were 
made by the students, including 
cupcakes, shortbread, bread 
pudding, fruit cake and macarons. 
Th ey also helped to man the stalls, 
where they had the opportunity 
to utilise their money skills.  
Students planned and created 
their own circuit training session, 
including specially adapted 
activities for wheelchair users, 
with activities such as bicep curls, 
fl oor ladder, an obstacle course, 
shadow boxing and keepy-uppies 
using a racket and tennis ball. 
Th e week ended with the students 
taking part in a car wash. Six cars 
were cleaned inside and out, with 
students sponging, scrubbing, 
jet washing and hoovering. 
Fortunately, the weather was fi ne! 
Th e students researched charities 
to support and chose Great 
Ormond Street Hospital, where 
some of them were treated when 
they were little. Th ey planned the 
timetable for the week and sent 
themselves a target of £75 to raise 
for GOSH. In fact, they smashed 

continued on page 11
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Horizon Fostering is Recruiting Foster Carers  
There is a huge demand for families to foster. There are many vulnerable 
children who are unable to live with their parents and need to be 
provided with a safe, stable and loving home, with foster carers who 
encourage and support them in their growth and development. 

To be considered to be assessed as a foster carer you need: 

• A spare room 
• Aged 21 or over 
• Time to care for a child 
• A nurturing, empathetic and caring attitude 
• Ability to work with professionals and engage in training 
• Full time residency in the UK and live in or around London 

If you are interested in becoming a foster carer or would like to know 
more, please visit our website www.horizonfostering.co.uk, call on 020 
8200 2353 or email enquiries@horizonfostering.co.uk  

 

 

• Domestic and Commercial window cleaning • Windows, frames, sills and doors are included
• Friendly, Professional and reliable • Regular service - choose between 4 and 8 weeks
• Fully insured • 100 Satisfaction guarantee
• Gutter cleaning services - Gutter vacuuming using powerful triple motored Gutter vac system

PURE DROPLETS – Window Cleaning Specialists
T: 07904 120195  E: puredroplets100@gmail.com

•  Land Viability Assessments, Appraisal & Valuation
•  Underutilized garden plots sought
•  Are you a home owner struggling to sell? Why
   not consider selling via auction for a quick sale?
•  In House Architectural Design & Advisory
   Services
•  Sites Wanted For Outright Purchase In Essex,
   London & Su�olk

(leave a voicemail for a return call if sta� are unavailable or o�-site at an appointment)
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47
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vices include…

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

their target, raising a massive 
£786! Th e staff  are incredibly 
proud of all the students.
Education 4 Independence is 
based at Upminster Bridge, 
contact us on 01708 445694 for 
more information or check out 
the range of activities we get up to 
on Facebook.

All Saints Players       
All Saints Players are presenting 
Escape Room, a comedy, on 
Th ursday, 14th, Friday 15th and 
Saturday 16th September at All 
Saints Church Hall, Ardleigh 
Green Road, Hornchurch, RM11 
2LG. 
It is the summer of 2022 and 
an amateur dramatic group are 
visiting an Escape Room. Th ey 
hope the experience of trying to 
get out will act as a team building 
exercise and bring them closer 
together. Unfortunately, things do 
not go according to plan and their 
eff orts just drive them further 
apart. Not funny for them, but 
hilarious for the audience...
Doors open at 7.30pm and shows 
start at 8pm.  Tickets are £8.50 
from boxoffi  ce@allsaintsplayers.
org.uk or 01708 456683.

The Wesley 
Players present 
Secondary 
Cause of Death     
Secondary Cause of Death, by 
Peter Gordon, is the eagerly 
anticipated riotous comedy 
sequel to the author’s hit comedy 
thriller Murdered to Death.
It’s now 1939, and storm clouds 
are gathering over Europe.  
Having inherited Bagshot House, 
Colonel Charles Craddock has 
converted the property into a 
hotel for the discerning visitor.  
Soon Inspector Pratt arrives 
once again at Bagshot House, 
bearing grim news for Colonel 
Craddock.  But that’s just the 
beginning – Who is the strange 
Polish Count?  Is Henrietta really 
an army captain?  And where 
does the fl amboyant thespian 
Cardew Longfellow fi t into the 
picture? When Joan Maple’s sister 
Cynthia arrives to stage a murder 
mystery evening, it’s not long 
before Pratt’s visit turns into a 
chaotic nightmare as the bodies 
pile higher than ever!
Performances: 8pm on Th ursday, 
28th September, Friday, 29th 

September and Saturday, 30th 
September.  
Prices: On the door: £10 Adults, 
£8 for concessions and £6 for 
children (u16).  Book online 
for a £1 discount on all tickets.  
Senior Citizens admitted FREE on 
Th ursday and Friday shows.
Location: Wesley Hall, Upminster 
Methodist Church, 10 Hall Lane, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 1AE
Pay by card/cash on the door or 
book in advance at www.wesley-
players.co.uk
Tickets can also be reserved by 
text to the Box Offi  ce on 07708 
214742.

20 is plenty… it 
does save lives     
I have been contacted by a 
number of residents about 
speeding in our residential streets. 
It is recognised that in many areas 
30mph is the legal limit, however 
cars are often seen exceeding 
this speed, especially in narrow 
crowded roads where visibility 
can be diffi  cult due to parked cars 
etc.  Please take care as you drive 
in our area, and remember 20 is 
often more than enough.

Cllr PHIL RUCK

Havering 
Police Cadets 
recruiting     
Havering Police Cadets are 
looking to recruit some new 
members. If you know anyone 
who may be interested please get 
in touch with PC Anthony Kiddle 
2380EA via Anthony.Kiddle@
met.police.uk . You have to be 
aged between 13 and 18 years 
old. Th e weekly sessions are held 
Th ursdays at Sacred Heart St 
Marys’ School (Chapel) 7pm to 
8.30pm.

Macmillan 
Cancer Support      
Please remember that on Friday, 
29th this month the annual 
Macmillan Coff ee Morning 
takes place.  It is an excellent 
opportunity to raise funds for the 
amazing work of the Macmillan 
Nurses.  Last year the event 
raised over £12million.  Th e 
Macmillan website www.coff ee.
macmillan.org.uk  provides lots 
of information about how you can 
support their wonderful work.
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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London Youth 
Games        
In July I was proud to receive a 
salver for the Havering team who 
came third in the London Youth 
Games.  Haringey came first and 
Richmond second. Presenting 
the trophies was Prof Geoff 
Thompson MBE FRSA DL chair of 
London Youth Games.  The games 
took place at the Olympic Park 
and we were invited previously 
to watch table tennis and BMX 
competitions.  Well done to the 
Havering team – this is a great 
achievement.

Cllr STEPHANIE NUNN 
Mayor of Havering

Hornchurch 
Football Club        
Our local football team have 
the following home fixtures this 
month.  All games kick off at 3pm 
at The Bridge Stadium, Bridge 
Avenue, Upminster.
-	 Saturday, 16th September 

Dulwich Hamlet
-	 Saturday, 30th September 

Hastings United 
In October, Saturday 21st, home 

to Bognor Regis Town.  
Please check the club’s excellent 
website for further news.   Go 
along and support the Urchins.  
The club is celebrating 100 years 
since Upminster Wanderers was 
formed.

Line Watch Link           
As an effective way to deter car 
thieves, the Police continue to 
advise car owners to have the 
registration number of their 
vehicle permanently security-
marked onto all the windows.  
Simply by fitting false number 
plates, a thief can alter the true 
identity of any car in minutes 
- but having to replace every 
piece of glass would prove time-
consuming and very expensive.
The Identimark car window 
etching service is £29.95 per 
vehicle at your premises. Please 
contact for appointments/advice 
- Matthew Marcus - Identimark 
Mobile Operator (1985).  Tel: 
07518 999175.

Dick Whittington 
at The Queen’s 
This year’s panto at the Queen’s 
Theatre is Dick Whittington. The 

Queen’s Theatre is known for its 
fabulous pantos.  It will run from 
Thursday, 23rd November until 
the end of December.  The Box 
Office is open now, call 01708 443 
333.  What a nice way to start your 
Christmas celebrations with a 
visit to The Queen’s Theatre.

Havering 
Association for 
People with 
Disabilities (H.A.D)        
H.A.D have had a busy spring 
and summer of days out and 
fundraising events.  We held 
our quiz night at The Crumpled 
Horn in Upminster in late April 
and then our annual Golf Day 
in early May.  Both events were 
a great success and helped us to 
raise much needed funds.  We 
run supper clubs every couple of 
months which are always enjoyed 
and had a Coronation Celebration 
and Garden Party which was 
attended by the Mayor.  We have 
also been out and about bowling 
in Romford and venturing up 
to London to visit Madame 
Tussauds.  Our next trip will be a 
day out to Southend visiting the 

Sea Life Centre and having a fish 
and chip lunch.
Coming up we are hoping to host 
an early Christmas shopping 
event in the building on 11th 
November and our Christmas 
“Carols in the Garden” is planned 
for 13th December.  These will be 
open to the public and we hope 
that the weather doesn’t scupper 
our plans for the carol concert as 
it did last year!
If you or any friends and family 
are over 18 and have a physical or 
sensory disability and would like 
to join any of our groups, please 
do get in touch or drop in to see 
us. 
Our address is: Whittaker Hall, 1a 
Woodhall Crescent, Hornchurch 
RM11 3NN, call us on 01708 
476554 or e mail admin@
hadhavering.co.uk

Your UCRA 
Councillors are 
on Facebook        
For Upminster search: 
 ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil 
Ruck’ or ‘Councillor Gillian 
Ford’

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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St Mary 
Magdalene 
Quiz night       
On Saturday, 16th September at 
7.30pm at St Mary Magdalene 
Church Hall, Church Lane, North 
Ockendon RM14 3QH.  Tables of 
6.  £5 per ticket.  Bring your own 
drinks and nibbles. Please contact 
Jane Moorey 01708 225845 to 
book.

Upminster 
Windmill        
As reported in previous issues of 
the Bulletin, Upminster Windmill 
is now open to the public after 
a long period of closure for 
restoration work.   Th e remaining 

opening weekends are 23rd & 
24th September and 28th & 29th 
October.   Entry to the mill will be 
by ticket, ordered on-line from 
EventBrite, and costs £6 for adults 
and £2 for children (minimum 
height 110cm).  For full details 
about visiting the mill on open 
days and to purchase tickets – 
please see our website: www.
upminsterwindmill.org/visit

Friends of Upminster Windmill 
(Reg. Charity)

Film Review: 
Barbie        
Everyone is talking about the one 
billion dollar grossing fi lm that 
has taken the world by storm - 
Barbie. Th is fun, heartfelt and 
inspirational fi lm is a must watch 

for all generations.
From the very start, this fi lm 
transports you to the pristinely 
pink Barbie Land where 
everything appears to be perfect. 
It’s not until Barbie visits the real 
world that she understands that 
not everything is sunshine and 
rainbows. 
However, some reviewers 
criticised the fi lm for being too 
realistic and would have preferred 
a traditional Barbie narrative. 
I feel Barbie has been brought 
into 2023 with a bang and makes 
necessary comments towards 
patriarchy and women’s role in 
society, all while retaining the 
timeless humour and dazzling 
fashion sense that makes Barbie 
so iconic.
Margot Robbie (Harlequin, 

Wolf of Wall Street) is the ideal 
‘stereotypical Barbie’ with her 
blonde hair and doll-like features 
- she is beauty personifi ed. 
Also she gives Barbie a sense of 
vulnerability and intelligence, 
making her much more than 
a mere toy. Meanwhile, Ryan 
Gosling (La La Land, Blade 
Runner) brings charm, charisma 
and just the right amount of 
cringe to the role of Ken. 
Not only is this fi lm uplifting 
to watch, it also creates a sense 
of community. Seeing diverse 
groups of people dressing in 
shades of pink at the cinema 
certainly made me happy. So even 
if the fi lm itself isn’t your cup of 
tea, I would highly recommend 
popping to your nearest cinema 
and witnessing the pink buzz.

ROSIE MEADWAY

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

Upminster | 321 Corbets Tey Road, RM14 2DF
^Ford Essential services are available to retail customers and on vehicles that are over four years old. RS, ST V6 & Performance models 
and LPG derivatives are not included. *If any additional work is needed outside of the fixed price, we will quote for this separately.

Ford Essential Servicing
For Vehicles 4 Years +

All vehicles over four years old can be maintained and restored 
by our teams thanks to Ford’s Essential Service. It’s a 
fixed-price promise where you never pay more than you should 
for a high-quality service or repair for your Ford. You’ll know in 
advance the maximum amount you’ll have to pay, with parts, 
labour and VAT all included in the quote.*

Ford Essential Service: £199^
Add an MOT for just £54.85!Add an MOT for just £54.85!
Professional, affordable care from Ford-trained technicians
using genuine Ford parts & diagnostic equipment.

Your former Allen Ford dealer in Upminster
is still a trusted Ford Approved Repairer!

Call 01708 917958 today or 
make an online booking by 
scanning the QR code!
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01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



Ear Disease in 
Rabbits        
A study carried out by the Royal 
Veterinary College showed that 
almost a quarter of pet rabbits 
had painful ear conditions 
and loss of hearing. Signs of 
ear disease in rabbits are often 
non-specifi c and can easily be 
overlooked. Head shaking and 
head tilt or scratching at the ears 
are more obvious signs but also 
reduced responsiveness to sound 
or reduced playfulness or activity 
may be the only indications of a 
problem. Lop-eared rabbits were 
more commonly aff ected due to 
the drooping nature of their ears. 
As a result of this study the RVC 
want to raise owner awareness 
of the condition and encourage 
owners to seek veterinary 
treatment if they are concerned 
about their rabbit’s behaviour 
as it could indicate a painful 
underlying condition. If you have 
any concerns about your pet’s 
behaviour and would like to have 
a health check for your pet, please 
telephone Lawton and Stoakes 
on 01708 384444 and ask for an 
appointment with one of our vets.

Shirley Tours          
� ursday, 30th November. Mrs 
Doubtfi re.  £50pp.  Shaftsbury 
Th eatre, London. Matinee show 
starts 2.30pm, good front dress 
circle seats.  No coach.
Tuesday, 12th to Wednesday, 
13th December.  Th ursford 
Spectacular Show, Norfolk.
£279pp.  By coach with overnight 
stop at hotel in Norwich, with 
light lunch at Pensthorpe Wildlife 
Bird Sanctuary en route, Tickets 
for Th ursford Matinee Show and 
Dinner at overnight hotel. 4 hours 
free time in Norwich next day 
before returning home. 
Saturday, 17th February 2024: 
Brick Lane Music Hall, Adult 
Panto - Peter and the Loose Boys.  
£86pp. Price includes 3 course 
meal, matinee show, coach travel 
to the venue, a converted church 
setting in Silvertown. 

Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884 
or 07966 146956 (leave name 
and contact details on mobile 
answerphone).  Fund raising for 
James Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall 
Mead schools, All Saint’s Church 
and All Saint’s scout group. Pick-
ups from Jobbers Rest (can park 
cars there), Plough  Pub, Avon 
Road both ends.

OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES 
Havering 
Astronomical 
Society
Wednesday, 20 September, 7.15 
for 7.30pm. Paul Money – regular 
and popular speaker to our 
society; also Reviews Editor for 
the BBC ‘Sky at Night’ magazine 
– will present a talk entitled: 
‘Th e Trials and Tribulations of 
Voyager’.
Young Astronomers (aged 8-16)
� ursday, 28 September, 7 to 
8pm.  Th is is a mix of space 
news, talks and observing when 
possible. Please contact young.
astronomers@havastro.co.uk for 
further details.
All meetings are held at Th ames 
Chase Forest Centre, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. If you are interested 
in joining the society, please 
email enquiries@havastro.
co.uk or look at our website www.
havastro.co.uk .

Friends of the 
Old Chapel – 
Tea and Talks         
Wednesday, 13th September - 
Mediaeval food and feasting. 
What did ordinary people eat in 
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

FEN BUILDING & LANDSCAPE
EXTENSIONS

LOFT CONVERSIONS,
GARDEN ROOMS

ALL ASPECTS OF BUILDING AND MAINTENANCE

For a free no obligation quote For bespoke shutters:
Contact Andrew on 07939152828 Email: fensfinalfixtures@gmail.com

Established 1991 Or Paul 07595593418
Email: fenbuilding@ntlworld.com

continued on page 19

We’re coming to Upminster
this summer. If you are
looking for a trainee position
in a fast growing company
we’re recruiting now!

Send your application to:
ukhr@wwllmail.com
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Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

WELCOME TO 
ROMFORD & DAGENHAM TAGB TAE KWON DO

Get ready to transform yourself both inside and out. Join Romford & Dagenham Tae Kwon Do  
to nurture the warrior within, enhance your self-esteem, and take your practice to the next level. 

With our wide variety of classes for all skill levels, everyone is truly welcome.

My name is Alison Edwards and I am a 6th Degree Master Black Belt with the TAGB.

Tuesday & Thursday 19:30-20:30 Robert Clack Leisure Centre, RM8 1GB

Wednesday 18:30-19:30 Saturday 08:30-09:30 Campion School Gymnasium RM11 3BX

CONTACT ME: Tel. +44 7720711807 Email. romfordtkd@mac.com
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mediaeval times? What about the 
nobility? What were their table 
manners like? Were there any 
rules of etiquette? Joanne Larner 
will explore these questions.
Venue: Roope Hall, Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster.  
Doors open at 10am – talk starts 
at 10.30am.  £2 supplement for 
members.  £4 admission for non-
members. Teas and coffee served 
at the end of the meeting.

Upminster Park 
Townswomen’s  
Guild       
We are a friendly group of ladies 
enjoying a chat over tea and 
biscuits, listening to a good 
speaker or entertainer, going 
on outings/theatre trips and 
promoting friendships and well-
being.  We meet at St Laurence 
Church, main hall Upminster on 
the third Monday of each month 
at 1.45 pm until 4.00 pm.  For 
further information contact Anne 
Monk 01708 226305 or simply 
come along.

Upminster 
Lymphoma 
and other 
Blood Cancer 
Support Group          
We are an independent, friendly 
support group and welcome 
anyone who has received a 
blood cancer diagnosis and 
would like to be involved with 
others in a similar position who 
have this shared experience.  
We have formed strong links 
over the years with Queen’s 
hospital and the Haematology 
department and had the benefit 
of listening and learning from 
members of the teams there 
who have come to talk to the 
group. At a recent meeting we 
were taught resuscitation by a 
consultant anaesthetist which 
turned into a practical session 
on resus dummies which was 
a huge success with everyone. 
We share helpful information 
on topics like the difficulties 
of getting appropriate travel 
insurance, how best to prepare 
for an appointment, or simply 
sharing our cancer journey 
experiences. Some people attend 
for a few months to help them 
through difficult times and 
others form friendships and 
have attended for years. We meet 
monthly at 1.30pm on a Tuesday 
afternoon at Upminster Baptist 
Church, Springfield Gardens.  
Partners and carers are also most 
welcome.  If you would like more 
information please get in touch.
Doreen & Ian Russell -  
Ian.doreen@btinternet.com 
Denise Hosking -  
Denise.hosking@gmail.com

The Arts Society, 
Havering           
Our talk for September: The 
Impressionist Landscape by 
Dr Lois Oliver.  Following in 
the footsteps of Claude Monet, 
Camille Pissarro and Pierre 
Auguste Renoir, we analyse what 
was modern about Impressionist 
landscape paintings: their 
experiments with colour theory, 
new synthetic pigments, and, 
most importantly, the distinctly 
modern landscape that they 
chose to depict.
Tuesday, 12th September at 
10.30am at the New Windmill 
Hall, Upminster RM14 2QH.   This 
event is open to visitors for a fee 
of £8.  Please visit our web site:  
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Lectures/FutureLectures.aspx 
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485  
 or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903. 

Craft sale – 
Trinity Church       
Coffee morning and craft sale 
on Saturday, 9th September 
from 10 to 12noon at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster. 
All proceeds to Harold Hill 
Foodbank. 

Upminster and 
District Probus 
Club       
Gentlemen, are you retired or 
semi-retired?  Our Probus Club 
meets at the Cranleigh Restaurant 
in Hornchurch on the last 
Wednesday of each month, where 
we enjoy a 3-course meal and are 
entertained by a speaker.   If you 
wish to attend a meeting, please 
book your lunch in advance. 
Contact Robert Langstone on 
01708 226705 or email him at 
upminsterprobus.lunch@gmail.
com .  Lunch costs just £20, 
payable at the meeting.  To find 
out more:  https://upminster 
probussec.wixsite.com/
upminster-probus

Harwood 
Ladies Probus        
We are a group of retired 
ladies who meet each month 
to socialise, enjoy a three 
course lunch and listen to a 
guest speaker.  We meet at Top 
Meadow Golf Club on the second 
Wednesday of each month and 
currently have vacancies for new 
members.  If you enjoy making 
and meeting new friends, please 
contact Beverly on 01708 227694 
or Chris on 01708 225990.

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

on the details below;

Unlock some of the cash from your home

The Equity Release Experts’ advice is independent and covers the whole of the market, so we’re able 
to recommend the right equity release plan that could help transform your retirement.

Equity release may involve a lifetime mortgage, which is a loan secured against you home. Equity release will reduce 

carefully before securing a loan against your property. Unless you decide to go ahead, The Equity Release Experts’ 
service is completely free of charge, as our usual advice fee of £1,799 is only payable on completion of a plan. 
CKP824 (01/2023)

Gift money 
to family

Go on 
holiday

Replace 
the carmortgage

Make home and 
garden improvements

Clear existing 
credit cards and loans

If you’re a homeowner aged 55 or over
home could help. By releasing tax-free cash from your home, you could:

Paul Bunton - Upminster-based

07557 734075
paul.bunton@equityrelease.co.uk



21

Upminster 
Police Update 
� e ward panel welcomed a 
number of new members to the 
meeting in August, including 
representatives from the retail 
community. Looking at the 
period May to July for 2022 and 
2023, there has been a welcome 
reduction in some of our ward 
priority crimes.  � eft of motor 
vehicles has reduced from 20 to 
13 and theft from has reduced 
from 15 to 13. Whilst this is good 
news, residents are reminded 
to ensure vehicles are securely 
locked and keyless vehicles have 
keys kept in Faraday bags or have 
steering wheel locks � tted with no 
valuables on display.  Residential 
burglary has reduced from 4 
to 3 and commercial burglary 
reduced from 10 to 5. � e news on 
Robbery is not so good.  � ere has 
been an increase from 2 to 6 and 
shoplifting has gone from 25 to 
28.  Much of the shoplifting is from 
food stores. � e ward priorities 
will remain as Robbery, Vehicle 
crime and Burglary for the next 
three months. Less good news is 
that there is an increasing drug 
issue with one example being at 
the Crumpled Horn.  Door sta�  
are now employed who have 
instructions to check for drugs and 
refuse entry if drugs are found, 

this is mainly an issue in the 
younger age group.  Police will be 
working with this venue over the 
next period.

Upminster 
Methodist 
Church’s 
Summer Fete   
As part of its 100 year celebrations 
of the current church building, 
Upminster Methodist Church held 
a Summer fete on 1st July.  We 
were very lucky with the weather 
so that we could be outside at 
the front of the Church building 
making use of the lawn.  � e main 
aim of the day was for everyone to 
have fun, so most of the stalls were 
games. Many of the games were 
inspired by a fund raiser for the 
building in 1923 which was held 
in the Ilford Town Hall.  We are 
grateful to everyone who helped in 
any way with the Summer fete or 
came on the day.  Our thanks also 
go to Church members, Circuit 
members, the United Reformed 
Church, 3rd Upminster Scouts, 
Osteria, Salon 52, Greggs, Boots, 
Flaxen Cards, Co� ee Bloom, Ace 
Creams & Tapas, � e Little Pink 
Co, Floral A� airs, Studio Florist, 
Costa and Brewdog for their 
support, time, prizes and gifts.   
Once again, thank you to everyone 

who supported us and helped 
make it a great day.

A home for 
the Rovers         
A Planning Application (P0995.23) 
has been made by Upminster 
Rovers Junior Football Club 
(UPRJFC) and Ingrebourne Valley 
Limited to bring land adjacent to 
Bramble Lane up to a standard to 
support sixteen football pitches of 
varying sizes, and some ancillary 
buildings for storage. � e plan has 
the support of the Essex Football 
Association.
� e initial works would involve 
the import of inert materials to 
the former quarry site in order to 
create a suitable surface for the 
pitches to be laid on, at the same 
time providing for the necessary 
drainage for such a facility.
UPRJFC are a long-established 
Club and currently have teams 
spread across the Borough and 
using pitches in parks and schools. 
� e new facility will enable the 
teams to have a stable home 
provision.
It is considered that the site 

restoration and preparation works 
will take somewhere between 
two to three years to complete. 
� ere are no plans to place large 
infrastructure such as � oodlights, 
stands or terraces on the site, and 
the plans include enhancements 
to the boundaries to support 
biodiversity with wild� ower, tree, 
hedgerow and shrub planting.

Cllr OSCAR FORD

Engayne 
School Streets 
Scheme         
Cranham ward Councillors were 
surprised to see the return of a 
consultation to introduce the 
School Streets Scheme at Engayne 
Primary School.  � is was the 
third time the scheme had gone 
out to consultation which had 
previously been refused by the 
residents. Having listened to 
residents’ concerns, Cranham 
ward Councillors determined that 
the scheme was not acceptable 
and refused its introduction. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday

Your Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
Councillors are on facebook

For Upminster search:  ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’ or ‘Councillor Gillian Ford’
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Cut out and Reseal Service

Stewart Avenue 
allotments          
Please note the allotments in 
Stewart Avenue o�  Corbets Tey 
Road hold a Produce Sale every 
Saturday morning 10am-12 noon 
during the season. Available 
produce depends on seasonality 
and plot holders’ donations of 
excess produce.  Go along and 
purchase some delicious items.  
� ey regularly donate to St Francis 
Hospice.

Cranham 
Community 
Centre, 
Marlborough 
Gardens          
Co� ee, cake and chat morning
Wednesday, 13th September
10.30am to 12pm.  Everyone 
welcome Cost £2.
We started our ‘pop up’ shops
earlier this year and they are 
proving very popular.  It started 
with a view that there must be lots 
of local people that make/bake/
sew/sell,  but don’t always have 
an outlet in which to do it … so we 
provided the space for them.  If 
anyone is interested in having a 
stall please let us know – cost £10. 
Quiz night, Friday, 29th 
September - 7.30pm start.  Tables 
of up to 10, cost £10 per person. 

Christmas shopping event/fayre
– Saturday, 25th November 10am 
to 3pm.  � ere will be a variety of 
stalls providing lots of Christmas 
present ideas.  We will also be 
selling tea/co� ee etc, hot dogs 
and a large choice of hot and cold 
food, cakes etc.   A very popular 
event in the Community Centre 
calendar. If anyone would like a 
stall please contact the o�  ce on 
01708 220941.
Rooms/halls for hire - the centre 
has lots of lovely rooms to hire for 
clubs/meetings etc.  We also hire 
for private functions including 
children’s parties.  If anyone is 
interested in starting a new group 
etc we would love to hear from 
you.   Tel: 01708 220941.

Charity 
Christmas 
card sale - 
Upminster 
Methodist 
Church           
� e organisers of the Christmas 
tree festival are already thinking 
ahead and would like to 
advertise that on Saturday, 4th 
November we are holding a 
Charity Christmas card sale at 
the church from 10am -12pm. 
If you are involved in a charity 
and would like to sell your own 
cards and promote your charity 
at this event, please contact us by 

email upminstertreefest@gmail.
com or phone 01708228317.  � e 
Christmas tree festival will be back 
in the church this year from 2nd 
-10th December and will start with 
a Christmas market on Saturday, 
2nd December.  For more details 
about having a stall at this event, 
please contact us by email. 

Cranham ward 
Councillor drop-
in sessions         
Do you have any problems with 
Council services in the Cranham 
ward? Your Cranham ward 
Councillors can be contacted 
throughout the year, but if you 
want to talk to them in person 
you can meet them at one of their 
drop-in sessions. � e next one 
will be on the 6th September, 
11am-12noon, Cafe 4 You, Front 
Lane. Other dates this year are 4th 
October and 1st November. 

Upminster 
Police – 
Community 
contact sessions    
Please note this month the 
Upminster Safer Neighbourhood 

Team (SNT) will be at:
- Nationwide on Friday, 8th 

September between 10am to 
11am.  

- Ca� e Nero on Tuesday, 12th 
September between 4pm and 
5pm. 

- Upminster Park by the Kiosk on 
Sunday, 24th September 12pm 
to 1pm. 

In the event of any urgent business 
arising the SNT team might not be 
able to attend.

Upminster 
Park           
It’s great to see how well our award 
winning park is used in Upminster.  
Especially the children’s play 
area close to Corbets Tey Road.  
I believe there is not a day in 
the year when the swings and 
roundabouts are not used, even 
during poor weather.
Near to the play area is a kiosk 
serving refreshments and snacks, 
a great addition to the park so 
go along and say hello.  Please 
support this service.  � e park 
has an active Friends Group and 
on 10th September, Upminster 
Cricket Club will be hosting Essex 
Cricket Club at their Annual 
Bene� t Match.

RON OWER

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

 

CCTV £389 

RING £299 ALARM £299 
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 



G Foss  Builders
Brickwork And Construction

Home Extensions        Structural Alterations           
.                                                            Garden Rooms

Est. 1988  

Decorative Brickwork               Restoration Works

Upminster - 01708 500018
Mobile - 07831 469041

gfoss17@gmail.com G Foss Builders

Driveways & Paving

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01708 250386
07974 085985

STAY & PLAY
Dog Boarding/Day Care
Licence No:  022573

07951 969379
janeeloo26@icloud.com

Russell House, Ockendon Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3PP

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 




